Friends of Lordship Rec:  Monthly meeting 7th May 2023

Attending: Dan Batters,  Joan Curtis, Sally Haywill, George K, Caroline Jepson Dave Morris, Nina Prieto

Apologies:  Catherine Collingborn

Minutes of March meeting and April Annual General Meeting:   Agreed to be an accurate record and were accepted.

Friends Project Updates  

Lake:   The dipping platform has been taken away as requested because of safety concerns.  The Friends  have funding confirmed to replace it - hopefully by Haringey TCV in June.   Joan will circulate the artwork for the interpretation board and is very happy to do amendments.  The need to do remedial works on the island is still on the agenda.  Joan suggested that we should go back to the Heritage Fund as it is now 10 years since the major restoration of the Rec which they substantially funded.

The River:  Volunteering focussing on the channel clearance is going very well.  Health and safety is of paramount importance for this group and volunteers will be regularly reminded about safe ways of working. Ebsford are going to make a proposal for engineered changes in the Silt Pond which would increase the water flow and provide more habitat.  Haringey  TCV are still working on maps and proposals re the management of the willows.   

Orchard and the Meadows:   Sally was congratulated on the current appearance of the Orchard this year, despite the extremes of wet and dry periods making the ground boggy or hard.  Sally will be asking Colin to mow the paths in the Orchard, which he will do by hand not by sit-on mower.  Colin is now the sole operational staff member we have for the Rec.  Sally is considering putting in more rustic seats and other sitting places - Joan says the Orchard is a lovely place to sketch.     There is some uncertainty whether the meadows/grassland areas in the main field which were meant to be cut in the Spring, have been.   However, it is too late to cut them now, so we need to make sure this is done in late Summer/early Autumn.   (Note:  Cutting twice a year at the right time, and taking away the arisings, helps the wildflowers to compete with the dominant rough grasses, so that a wider range of plants can thrive). 

Some of the Orchard volunteers are planning to plant up the circle at the entrance from Higham Road with pollinating plants to ensure it does not look uncared for.

Orchard hosting Bioblitz Event on 9th/10th June. Friday 9th June will be for local schools, Belmont and Willows, and on  Saturday 10th there will be hourly timed  sessions for families with children.  Sally has organised 6-7 experts to be on hand to identify species found and enthuse young people.    Some costs will be payable to some of the experts, (one is coming from Leeds) but the budget is fairly limited.   The principal funding of £1,924 is coming from Tottenham Grammer School plus a grant from Haringey People Need Parks.  Joan has sent Mike Downes  the map which shows the most biodiverse areas in the Rec although the Bioblitz will concentrate on the Orchard and areas close by.  Some aspects of organisation on the day are still to be decided but  Sally will aim to have the most important decisions made by the end of the week so that publicity can go out.  

Woodland:    The Green Flag inspector met with Catherine, Colette and Caroline on 6th April and was positive about the woodland, although the inspector was keen that the interpretation board be fixed or renewed.  Catherine and Colette are still meeting with Haringey TCV about the Woodland Assessment Tool that is being developed which has given Lordship Wood a good score.    Next work session on 13th May.   

Open Shell Event on Saturday 10th June in Shell Theatre and Skate Park:     Dan reported on all the exciting aspects of the event , which will run from 2pm to 9 pm, including Have-a-Go skating sessions, food, yoga flow, and a sound system.  Dan raised £1K from People Need Parks and has sorted out all the licences required.   Before the 10th June he is organising the repaint of the walls of the Shell which have been graffitied.  

Flower and Produce Show:  Saturday Sept 9th.  Joan has called a planning meeting and is hoping to attract a new group of people who will bring new ideas.   The level of funding available is still uncertain as still waiting to hear from the application to the National Lottery.   

Noticeboards.   Nina asked again about the need to mend the noticeboard at the entrance from Downhills Park, which has two bullet holes in it and she cannot open as the door falls off.   Caroline did not include this repair in the notes from the last Spotlight walkabout with Haringey.  There will be another Spotlight on 24th May, so Chris Poore’s attention will be drawn to this problem.

Fundraising for Water bottle filler installation.   Unfortunately the crowdfunder has only been moderately successful to date.   Adrienne and Joan have been doing all they can to advertise the fundraiser but it has been slow and it takes a great deal of effort.  There will be another push.

Updates From Other Organisations

Cloud Appreciation Day - 16th September.   Lordship Rec is the first officially designated Cloud Appreciation park - in the world!   Tottenham Clouds are having a planning meeting about what activities they will put on on 16th September and we will hear in due course.  Dave has suggested that having somebody in attendance to explain the Hub weather station to children and adults would be very popular.  

Harmony Gardens.  Held a very successful AGM

Haringey Wildflower Meadow project.   The Council has been funding the establishment of a wildflower meadow areas in 6 parks.  Although this does not include Lordship Rec, the project will run a Bee identification workshop and a Butterfly identification workshop in the Rec in June and provide us with some equipment such as nets.  More information is at

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/libraries-sport-and-leisure/parks-and-open-spaces/meadows-pilot-project

Friends - Organisational Matters

Funding:   Dave would start talking to the Council about approaching the Heritage Fund to see if any 10 year top-up/snagging funding would be available to ensure longevity of some of the structural features such as Lake and Moselle channel.
Friends Tools.  Some items seem to be lost including a big wheelbarrow and the long handled shovel.  The Hose reel disappeared from the depot last year and it is an essential item for watering in the Summer.  It was agreed that a replacement can be bought from Friends funds.  We will also need to do a new inventory.   
 Need for More Storage:  The Friends are allocated storage in the back of the  Shell.   Lily Labonte is currently using the space for football items but she is willing to remove them. Joan will fix a date with Lily to clear the space.   This would potentially be storage for river clearance equipment.  
The padlock on the depot gates need fixing and made user friendly.   This will be highlighted in the Spotlight Walkabout meeting.    
Calendar (to help with planning).   There is a need for this to share information about when our activities organised by us or other organisations are taking place in the Rec.   It was suggested we start off with  a hard copy similar to the one in the Hub office, although something accessible online would also have lots of advantages.   Joan will research to see what she can come up with. 

Any Other Business

Joan and Caroline met with a local resident who is involved with Community Sauna Baths, a CIC which runs  Hackney Wick Sauna Baths https://www.community-sauna.co.uk/hackney-wick-sauna-baths
He is interested in making a proposal for establishing a small sauna bath project (the equipment is on wheels and temporary) in Lordship Rec or other Haringey park.   We explained that it would be Haringey Council to whom a case would ultimately have to be made and that any proposal would need to be detailed and thorough.    

Date of Next Meeting:   Sunday 4th June.   Topic on agenda:  Increasing Diversity
 









